

City Of Attleboro, Massachusetts PLANNING BOARD

GOVERNMENT CENTER, 77 PARK STREET ATTLEBORO, MASSACHUSETTS 02703 Tel 508.223.2222 Fax 508.222.3046

MINUTES

JANUARY 5, 2021

In accordance with the provisions of the Massachusetts General Laws Ch. 40A and Ch. 41, as amended, the Planning Board held a joint public hearing with the Municipal Council on Tuesday, January 5, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. remotely via Zoom, relative to the following:

Planning Board Members Present: Chairman Paul Danesi, Vice Chairman Jason Gittle, Secretary Sheryl Guglielmo, Shannon Bénay, Mike Davis, Jim Lewis, Sean McNamara, and Fred Uriot

Planning Board Members Absent: None

CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARING: Notice is hereby given that in accordance with Chapter 40A, Section 5 of the MGL that a Joint Public Hearing will be held by the Attleboro Municipal Council and Planning Board regarding a rezoning petition received Atlantic Golf Centers regarding 754 Newport Avenue also known as Assessor's Plat #69 and Lot #26B to change the Zoning of the 39.21 acres to General Business and General Residence- A. (12-15-20)

Planning Board member Shannon Benay recused herself from the discussions.

No one came forward to speak in favor.

Speaking against was Laurie Sawyer of 136 Curtis Avenue. No one else came forward.

No one came forward to speak neither for nor against.

Planning Board Chair Danesi and Zoning Chair Kobus closed the public hearing.